Oscoda County Library Board


430 W. Eighth Street

Mio, Michigan 48647

Phone: 989-826-3613

Fax: 989-826-5461
UNOFFICIAL MINUTES   

   February 13, 2008

A REGULAR MEETING OF THE OSCODA COUNTY LIBRARY BOARD WAS HELD ON WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 13, 2008 AT 4:45 P.M. AT THE OSCODA COUNTY LIBRARY.

Call to Order: 4:47 p.m.

Members Present: Wyckoff, Olsen, Crane, Galbraith, and Shumaker

Member Absent: None

Others Present: Amy Knepp

Minutes
The minutes of the January 9, 2008 meeting stand as presented. 

Budget Report

Olsen/Crane

Approve payment of bills in the amount of $3,211.08.  




            5 Ayes : 0 Nays.  Motion carried.

Old Business

Outside Bench

Director Knepp reported on the sizes and prices of the galvanized benches made by the Mio H.S. students. As we need to replace the bench outside the main entrance, it looks like this bench will be a suitable replacement. 

Olsen/Galbraith
Approve purchase of a 5’ bench from Mio H.S., installed in the concrete at the main entrance at a cost of $600. The board would like to use $500 from the Diane Gates Memorial Fund with the $100 balance to come from the Misc. line item.

5 Ayes : 0 Nays.  Motion carried.

Director Knepp will send a letter to request funds from the Diane Gates Memorial Fund. Board Member Galbraith suggested an article in the local paper. It was also suggested that a plaque be affixed to the bench in honor of Diane Gates.

Personnel Policy-Staff Step Increase for Wages




Tabled until the March 2008 meeting.

New Business






Penworthy Book Order



A list of assorted titles was presented.

Shumaker/Olsen
Approve purchase of new titles as presented in the amount of $1,495.32.




            5 Ayes : 0 Nays.  Motion carried. 




Life Insurance for Director




Discussion was held concerning the new life insurance premium for Director Knepp. Is 

the cost of $79.32 a once a month or once a year charge? Director Knepp will check on that and the value of the policy. After looking at the budget, it looks like the charge is a once a year charge. 

Olsen/Crane

Accept offer of life insurance for the library director in the amount of $79.32 and 

acknowledge the line item in the library budget created by the Board of Commissioners. 




            5 Ayes : 0 Nays.  Motion carried. 

Board member Olsen will send a memo to the Board of Commissioners requesting a copy of the policy for the Library Board’s files along with other information.

Correspondence

Thank you notes were received from Sue Perry for the plant sent at the time of her father’s death and the Mio Cooperative Nursery for their visit.

Board Member Comments


Board member Olsen is reviewing the requirements of the USDA grant for a possible building addition.

Board member Galbraith is storing a variety of materials from the Oscoda County Historical Society including local newspapers in print and on microfilm. She would like to know if the library would consider housing them. If so, how and where? Special archival storage will be needed to preserve and protect. The board would be interested and will pursue this but at the present time storage is a problem.

Public Comment

None

Seeing no further business, Chairman Wyckoff adjourned the meeting. The next regular meeting will be 

March 12, 2008 at 4:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Deb Shumaker - Secretary

